
 

Australian Financial Markets Association  
ABN 69 793 968 987  

Level 18, 45 Clarence Street  GPO Box 3655 Sydney NSW 2001  
Tel: +612 9776 7993  Email: secretariat@afma.com.au    

  

8 November 2024 

General Manager 

Policy 

Policy and Advice Division 

Australian Prudential Regulation Authority 

GPO Box 9836 

Sydney NSW 2001 

 

 

By email: PolicyDevelopment@apra.gov.au 

 

 

Dear , 

 

Discussion paper - A more effective capital framework for a crisis 

 

The Australian Financial Markets Association (AFMA) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the 

Australian Prudential Regulation Authority’s (APRA) discussion paper, A more effective capital 

framework for a crisis (discussion paper). AFMA also welcomes APRA’s ongoing engagement with 

industry on this important issue. 

AFMA remains supportive of measures to enhance banks and system resilience. We note that the 

current proposal builds on Australia’s already ‘unquestionably strong framework for bank capital’ and 

that Australia has implemented the Basel III post-crisis regulatory reforms ahead of major 

international jurisdictions.  

While a well-regulated, well capitalised and globally conservative banking system provides clear 

benefits, such a framework also comes at a cost to both affected entities and the broader economy. 

The proposal in the discussion paper, to further enhance the prudential framework, is not immune to 

providing both potential benefits and costs. The impacts of the proposal could include changes to risk, 

pricing, liquidity, volatility and market depth, in addition to changes to the composition and diversity 

of market participants, all of which potentially impact the functioning of debt instruments both in 

‘normal times’ and in times of stress. These impacts, particularly the response by global participants 

to a simpler but less diverse capital regime that does not align with international approaches, is 

unclear. 

Given these uncertainties, AFMA encourages APRA to continue engaging with industry through the 

policy development process. In developing its policy thinking, AFMA recommends APRA seek to 

balance the likely benefits and costs, with a particular focus on two overarching themes: 

1) Maintaining functional financial markets  

Efficient, functioning financial markets underpin our financial system. Two essential elements of 

efficient, functioning financial markets are transparency and certainty.  

 






